THE WHITE HOUSE
WASHINGTON

lMay 29, 1947

Dear Mr. Carter:

How very kind of you to send me
that telegram, inviting me and my party to
be your guests at the Fort Worth Club during
my stay in your city! It would have been
a pleasure to accept, and I am sure that your
thoughtfulness in trying to make the visit
such a delightful one would have contributed
no end toward the success of the concert.

You probably learned soon after
sending the message that the engagement was
postponed. I was so disappointed at this
turn of events, but felt it best to be with
the family at that time.

I look forward to being in Fort Worth
in the fall, and in the meantime I want you to
be assured of my appreciation of your offer of
hospitality.

With many, many thanks, I am

Most sincerel
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